


HHPC FINAL MEETING MINUTES
September 11, 2019
Sea Cliff Village Hall

NOTE: ACTION ITEMS ARE IN BOLD HIGHLIGHTED ITALICS.  MOTIONS ARE IN BOLD GREEN.
Attendees:  Tom Powell (Chair); Eric Swenson (Executive Director); Kevin Braun (North Hempstead); Abby Kurlender (Roslyn Harbor); Louis Silfin (Sands Point); Ann Fangmann(Glen Cove); Maryann Webb (Oyster Bay); Bruce Kennedy (Sea Cliff); Carol DiPaolo (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor); Dan Fucci (Nassau County); Rocco Graziosi (Glen Cove);and Michelle McAllister (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor).
Call to Order
[bookmark: _GoBack]Eric Swenson called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
Review and Approval of Draft Minutes
A motion was made by Kevin Braun and seconded by Abby Kurlender to approve the minutes of the meeting of June 5, 2019 as presented.  They were approved unanimously.
Administrative Matters, Updates & Announcements 
Status of Member Dues – Eric stated that the Committee has received 2019 dues from all members with the exception of Nassau County.  He has been assured that that payment is in process.
Implementation of Nassau County Grant Program for Alternative Septic Systems – Eric noted that the Protection Committees and the Soil and Water Conservation District met with the County Executive’s office on June 26th.  The subwatershed study by Dr. Christopher Gobler was supposed to have completed and that the County but this had been delayed. It was expected to be completed by the end of August.  Dan Fucci stated that the County wanted more detailed information on the transit time of pollutants through the groundwater. Eric stated that the study does have sufficient information (from USGS) for those zip codes where the transportation time is 1 to 2 years.
Proposed NYS Legislation on Nitrogen in Fertilizer on Long Island – Eric stated that this legislation was not passed during the 2019 legislative session. 
Army Corps of Engineers’ Proposed Sea Barriers Public Meeting – Eric noted that he had been working with the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee and the Port Washington – Manhasset Office of Emergency Management on a meeting with the Army Corps. at the Sands Point Preserve. The meeting had been set for September 10th but the Army Corps cancelled on August 29th.  Today, the Army Corps announced a meeting for October 24th at 5:00 pm at the Inn at Great Neck. Eric will send the details to the Committee. He stated that it is important to get a large turnout, especially of elected officials. Municipal representatives should encourage their elected officials to attend.
National Estuary Day Event in Oyster Bay - Eric reminded the Committee that on September 14th from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm, there will be an event at the Western Waterfront Center in Oyster Bay to kick off National Estuaries Week. The event is being sponsored by the Long Island Sound Study, the Peconic Estuary Program, and the South Shore Estuary Reserve Council with help from the Waterfront Center and Friends of the Bay.  The Committee will have a booth at the event. Maryann Webb noted that the Town of Oyster Bay will be sponsoring a harbor cleanup on the same day.
Long Island Sound Study CAC – Eric noted that the next meeting of the CAC will be held tomorrow at Cedarmere from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm.  
Boat Tour – Eric noted that boat tour on the Harbor Harvest had been scheduled for Friday, September 6th but had to be cancelled at the last minute due to the rough seas caused by Hurricane Dorian. The Committee incurred a $150 charge for the food that had been prepared. That food was donated to the Glen Cove Fire Department.  The boat company is willing to re-schedule for the Spring. Eric looked at the tides during April, May and June and proposed a few dates.  Ann noted that the ferry service should be up and running at that time and we would need to coordinate with them.  The terminal can have up to three vessels docked at once. The Committee favored the evening of May 15th. Eric will speak to the boat company and send information to Ann Fangmann. Eric thanked Nick Shearman and Ann Fangmann for their help in arranging the event.
2020 Meeting Schedule – Eric suggested the following dates for 2020 meetings:
· January 8 (quorum necessary - propose dues)
· March 11 (quorum necessary – adopt dues)
· April 15th (moved from April 8th due to Passover) Note that our boat tour may take the place of this meeting.
· June 3rd
· September 9th
· October 14th
· November 18th (moved from November 11th due to Veteran’s Day)
Water Monitoring Program and Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor Update
Agreement with CSHH for 2019 – 2020 Monitoring Program – Carol stated that the agreement with the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor was signed between the Village and the CSHH. 
2018 – 2019 Water Monitoring – Carol noted that the completion of the Annual Report is taking longer than usual due to the needed incorporation of the Data Usability elements that are necessary for the Committee to be reimbursed from the Marcellino grant. She expects to complete it in October. Eric noted that he needs to submit the Final Programmatic Report to the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation by November 2nd and needs the Annual Report prior to that in order to prepare this. If an extension is needed, he requested that Carol notify him as soon as possible. 
2019 – 2020 Water Monitoring – Carol stated that the core monitoring program is still underway. She distributed a set of documents that gives a quick overview of this summer’s readings (see attached). A cool Spring was followed by a hot and rainy period from the end of July to the end of August, where dissolved oxygen levels (especially at the bottom) crashed, and in some cases, were anoxic (little or no oxygen). We did have some minor fish kills but they were limited. The DEC has conducted their fish seining in the harbor and this year a lot of hog chokers (similar to a flounder) were found for the first time. There have been a lot of bunker this year, but less than the last two years. They have been seeing three juvenile and two adult bald eagles in the harbor.
FLUPSY Water Monitoring Project– Carol noted that while she has been monitoring bacteria and nitrogen levels in Tappen Marina in anticipation of the placing of FLUPSYs (shellfish hatchery devices) and shellfish, the Town has yet to receive the shellfish seed from Cornell Cooperative Extension. Nevertheless, the Town expects to have some in place before the end of this season. Her monitoring in the marina so far has shown little difference vis a vis the water quality outside the marina. There will be 8 FLUPSYs at the marina next year.
Project Updates
Powerhouse Drain Subwatershed – Maryann reported that the Town of Oyster Bay is continuing to install bacteria-reducing storm drain inserts in the subwatershed and she is trying to obtain a detailed status and timeline.  She has also requested the maintenance schedule on the existing ones in the area. Maryann will get this information to Carol when she receives it so that Carol can correlate it to water quality data.
Nassau County Soil & Water Conservation District
Eric noted that the District is working on a new approach to managing the annual Long Island Envirothon.
Friends of Cedarmere
Tom noted that this year is the 225th birthday of William Cullen Bryant and also the 200th birthday of Walt Whitman. In light of this, the Friends are holding a series of events including a pageant this Saturday at 5:30 which will include a play and dancers.
Municipal Updates
Nassau County – Dan Fucci stated that the County will be using a CCTV camera to inspect the 60” outfall in Glen Cove Creek that has been discharging a milky substance. Analysis has shown high levels of calcium, magnesium and hardness. They will also attempt to view the 15” pipe also that appears to run to the Glen Cove Transfer Station.  Rocco has been looking into the possibility of bacteria coming from a dumpster of dog waste that originates from the local animal shelter. That dumpster is now being covered.  In addition, Winters Brothers (which operates the transfer station for the City) has reconfigured an outdoor yard waste pile and added a berm to keep runoff from entering the storm drain.
Sea Cliff – Tom Powell reported that the Village is still working on connecting the sewer line along Sea Cliff Avenue to the Glen Cove Wastewater Treatment Facility.
Glen Cove – Ann Fangmann stated that the Dosoris Pond tidal gate project has finished its preliminary design and is not proceeding to detailed design. There will be 3 raingardens and porous pavement by Prybil beach. They are working with the residents of East Island and will be outreaching to the North Shore Land Alliance. Included will be some wetlands restoration (planting of spartina) and re-configuring of riprap.  With respect to Crescent Beach, the City met recently with their consultant, H2M and they are looking seriously at installing a Helix system. Details are being worked out. There will also be an international coastal cleanup this Saturday at Prybil Beach and Morgan Park.
Roslyn Harbor – Abby Kurlender had nothing new to report. 
North Hempstead – Kevin Braun reported that the Town started construction of the next phase of the Shoreline trail on June 14th. They have found a lot of debris illegally dumped over the years as well as old debris from the sand mining days. He stated that the trail will offer spectacular views of the lower harbor.
Flower Hill – Frank Genese was not present but Eric spoke to him and he had nothing to report.
Oyster Bay – Maryann Webb noted that the Town expects to open its shellfish hatchery soon and that they have been busy organizing a beach cleanup for this Saturday in Oyster Bay and a Marine Expo the same day at Tobay Beach.
Sands Point – Louis Silfin stated the Village is interested in the Army Corps proposal as well as any other nearby development projects, such as the one at the gravel yard along West Shore Road.
Roslyn – no representative present so no report.
Other Items
Carol DiPaolo stated that the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor will be holding a beach cleanup at Tappen Beach on September 21st from 9:00 to 11:30. It is part of the International Coastal Cleanup.
UPCOMING EVENTS:
September 12th – Long Island Sound Study CAC Meeting at Cedarmere
September 14th – National Estuary Day event in Oyster Bay
September 21st – CSHH Beach Cleanup at Tappen Beach (9:00 to 11:30)
October 6th – Sea Cliff Mini Mart, Sea Cliff

NEXT HHPC MEETINGS:   
(All are at 7:00 pm at Sea Cliff Village Hall unless stated otherwise)

October 16th
November 13th 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:00 pm




